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Concrete Freight Car. ANON. (Communication from the 
f’ortland Cement Association, March, IgIg.)-New uses for con- 
crete come frequently to public notice. One of the latest, and 
one that promises to be far-reaching, is the concrete freight car. 
The beginning of practical plans for the manufacture of rein- 
forced concrete freight cars dates from ~go+z when a patent for 
such a car was granted to Joseph B. Strauss, of Chicago. On 
account of the war, construction of a trial car was delayed, and 
it was but recently that the first car, of the gondola type, was 
completed by the R. F. Conway Co., Chicago, and tested under 
service conditions. Not only in the material used, but in its 
design and the details of construction, it represents an interesting 
departure from usual methods. 

The basic feature of the design is a steel skeleton body form- 
ing the outer boundary of the car, and mounted upon a steel 
underframe. The concrete walls and floor are contained within 
this frame and, together with the frame and floor reinforcement, 
are connected to, and interlocked with, the underframe. The 
steel frame forms the finishing and protecting edges, thus entirely 
shielding the concrete and also serving as a complete system of 
stress-bearing members. In the construction of the test car, the 
“ cement gun ” was used. The forms were placed on the outside 
of the car, and the cement was shot against them from within. 
The outside of the car, that is, the surface against the forms, was 
given a smooth finish, but the interior was left much as it came 
from the gun. 

Tests of the completed car,. both empty and loaded, demon- 
strated its practicability for rough service. In the test without 
load it withstood extremely rough handling in switching, and 
came through without injury. Subsequently, the car was loaded 
with fifty-five tons (IO per cent. overload) of sand and turned 
over to a switching crew for service handling. It withstood this 
test also without injury. Other merits are claimed for the con- 
crete car. It will not need painting and will practically eliminate 
maintenance charges. Its life will be much longer than that of 
the wooden car. It will have the important advantage, also, of 
being unaffected by its cargo, and will consequently be adapted 
better than the steel car for hauling slag and ashes. 

Plans are already under way for the quantity manufacture of 
these cars. The fact that the first one was built with the sanction 
and cooperation of the United States Railroad Administration, 
and that the Illinois Central Railroad took an active interest in 
its construction and test, indicates that extensive production will 
not be long delayed. 


